
HIGHLIGHTS OF THE PRESIDENT’S DAILY ACTIVITIES - Wednesday, April 8, 2015 

 President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf attended the graduation of Class Four of the President’s Young 

Professional Program (PYPP) in the C. Cecil Dennis Auditorium of the Ministry of Foreign 

Affairs. 

Class Four constituted 15 graduates assigned at the Ministries of Finance and Development 

Planning, and Gender, Children and Social Protection, National Investment Commission, 

National Housing Authority, and the Liberia Maritime Authority; five have been awarded 

scholarships and are pursuing graduate studies in the People’s Republic of China and United 

States of America.  

The graduating PYPs will be absorbed by the Civil Service Agency that is working closely with 

the respective ministries and agencies to finalize arrangements for their transition. 

President Sirleaf noted that since the launch of the program in 2009, government continues to 

receive encouraging feedback from ministries, agencies and others who interact with these young 

people; stressing that the Program has become one of the outstanding career development and 

leadership training programs for public service, as it continues to make an impressive impact on 

the work across Government. 

  

 


